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NEWSLETTER 
wmflyfishing.com 

Established 1996  P.O. Box 2187, Pinetop, AZ 85935                        July 2013 
 

WMFFC Mission Statement: 
The Mission Statement of the White Mountain Fly Fishing Club is: “To assist in the development and 

maintenance of fly fishing opportunities and to promote and participate in fly fishing in its many forms."  
We support the practice of “Catch and Release.” We support the use of barbless hooks and harmless 

netting-and-release practices. Fish should never be held out of water for longer than you can hold your 
breath.  

 

 

2013 WMFFC Board Members 
 

President:    Vacant           

Past-President:    Ken Wolf  (928) 367-0936 

Vice President:   Richard Dreyer  (928) 368-3562  

Secretary:    Georganne Jannenga (602) 320-6388  

Treasurer:    Sparky Snyder  (928-521-0929  

Board Member #1:   Bob Bowers  (928) 367-5579 

Board Member #2:  Craig Harmon  (928) 532-1372  

Board Member #3:  Dennis Jones  (928) 367-6124 
Membership Chairman:  Steve Hofmann  (623) 262-7491 
Conservation Chairman:  Gary Miller  (602) 439-3262 
Newsletter Chairman:  Dawn Hewitt   (480) 695-3965 

& Steve Hofmann (623) 262-7491 

Outings Chairman:  John Stoner  (928) 242-0325 
 

 

July 17th Monthly Meeting- at 6:30PM – Lakeside Firehouse 
 

Agenda: 

- Social Hour – (5:30PM) (Buy your Raffle Tickets!!!) 
- Call to Order -- (6:30PM) 
- Pledge of Allegiance 
- Introduction of Guests and New Members 
- Committee Reports 
- Business  
- Fish Tales 

July Program: The guest speaker will be Lisa Trestik, fisheries technician, AZGFD. She will talk about the in town 
lakes (Woodland, Rainbow, Scotts, Show Low, and Fool Hollow) fish population. 
 
August Program: Mark Nesbit, owner of Bly Sky Fly Fishing Co. L.L.C. will be presenting a San Juan seminar, 
Navajo lake carp and smallmouth fishing with the fly rod Blue Sky style. Mark has been guiding on the San Juan 
and surrounding waters for over 20 years and is one of the most accomplished guides.  
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2013 Outings & Meetings Schedule:  

 

Date   Location       Sponsor 

July 20th Big Lake      Peter Bernal 
August 21st Meeting – Lakeside Fire Station 
August 24th Crescent or Reservation     John Potts 
September 18th Meeting – Lakeside Fire Station 
September 21st Sunrise ï depending on winds ï weather  Need Volunteer 
October 7th-10th Troops First/Wounded Warrior trip to San Juan  Michael Smith & Barry Curseaden 
October 16th Meeting – Lakeside Fire Station 
October 19th Hawley (Big Browns) or Earl Park   Need Volunteer 
November 20th Meeting – Lakeside Fire Station 
November 23th Silver Creek      Steve & Ellen Hofmann 
December 14th Holiday Party – Pinetop Country Club   Need Volunteer 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report … Submitted by Sparky Snyder 
 

The current bank balance is here is the current balance: $23,527.81 with $4,148.89 earmarked as the Troops 

First/Wounded Warrior balance. Final accounting on the Annual Banquet is a profit of $6,061.88. 
 

 

General Monthly Meeting Minutes for June 6th …Submitted by Georganne Jannenga 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:37 p.m.   
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
The President announced last call for raffle tickets. 
Secretary’s Report:  The Secretary read the minutes from the May meeting that Dawn Hewitt kindly 

recorded in her absence.  The Secretary asked for a motion from the floor to approve the minutes as read.   Ted 
made a motion to approve the minutes as read.   Larry seconded the motion.   A vote was taken and the 
minutes were accepted as written. 

Treasurer’s Report:  In the Treasurer’s absence, Dawn Hewitt announced that we now have $18,640.18 in 
our Treasury with $4,148.89of it appropriated towards our Wounded Warrior fund, which is (Wounded Warrior 
fund) the same as last month.  Jerry Myers then stated that another check for $150+ was given to Sparky for 
the Wounded Warriors.  Dawn stated that it might not yet have been deposited.  Mike said there is also 
another $200+ for the Troops.   

Membership Report:  Steve stated that we now are up to 120 members with the new members who have 
joined today.  Wayne Richardson is here from Clovis, NM, Lois Barker and Bob Boltz.  Also we had several 
members join through the mail and electronically; Brad and Bruce Hart,  Mark Meredith,  Carl Rutherford and 
Jim Tomason.  Guests tonight are Dan and Lori Reinhauer from Chandler. 

Library Report:  In Gail’s absence, the President again announced that we are looking for someone to 
convert all our old VCR’s to DVD’s.  We have quite a few instructional tapes on VCR.   Bob Henry volunteered to 
take on this project. 

Outings Report:  Dawn Hewitt spoke about our recent Christmas Tree Lake outing and said to also read 
your newsletter as there is a big article in this month’s issue.  Friday seemed to be the most productive day of 
our three-day trip because there was low wind.  Around 4 p.m. the water was clear as glass.  Fran got skunked, 
as did Kitty.  People were fishing from the dam on Saturday.  Dave Beuchler’s goal was to catch 20 fish on 20 
different flies.  He wound up catching 11 fish on 11 different flies.  Sunday was a windier day so the fishing was 
slower.  Jim White was a swimmer and will be awarded the minnow award.  John Potts will be taking care of 
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our August outing.  We still need a sponsor for the September, October and November outings, mainly to set 
up the trailer and take it home.  

President’s Report:  Michael asked the attendees to please be generous at our upcoming banquet as this is 
our big fundraiser and we have lots of projects upcoming with Game and Fish.   Michael also mentioned that 
we have Club license plates and stickers available this evening for sale.  

Our Banquet is this coming Saturday, June 8th, at 5 p.m. at the Pinetop Country Club.   We now have well 
over 100 raffle items, maybe 115, and then some really special ones.  Bob Henry’s son just recently saw  

Our new Club video and noted how much our Club has done, so he donated a carrier that goes in the 
receiver and drops your pontoon up and down; it is very stable.  There will be $1 tickets sold at the banquet, or 
6 for $5, and there will also be $5 tickets for some of the larger items.  There is a golf package from Torreon 
that is a $500 value.  There are also about five items for the silent auction, which we decided to do because 
the silent auction raises more money.  We also have a beautiful wood carving of a bear that Dave Hughes 
carved, and a beautiful painting of tee pees by Peggy Hunt that just glows. We also will have a great 
entertainer who plays instruments and sings.  And there will be door prizes of restaurant gift certificates, as 
well as some smaller items such as gloves, etc.  Board members, please be there at 2 to 3 p.m. if you are not 
fishing in the tournament.  There will be two prime rib carving stations this year as well as chicken marsala and 
vegetarian items.   

The fishing event with CASA is also this coming Saturday.  Game and Fish is donating all the rods.  It will 
begin at 10 a.m.  Give Ken Wolf a heads-up if you can help.  You can come to help or just watch and have lunch. 

Ted Lambert is heading up the X-Diamond Fishing Tournament.   We have two teams from our Club this 
year; plus John Rohmer and a Tempe team.  The tournament is open to anyone to come and watch.  

Also we now have a Club video that is ten minutes long and explains what we do as a Club.  It is also linked 
to our website and it is on YouTube.  A big thank you goes to Bob Henry for producing this.  We have had 
several members join our Club recently because of it, and any of us can now send the link to interested people.   

Our upcoming trip to the San Juan for the Wounded Warriors and Troops First will be Oct. 7 through 10 this 
fall.  The gentleman from Texas has donated his home again.  We hope to take six to eight troops this year.  
Fishing will be on 10/8 and 10/9.  We already have 10 rooms reserved at Fish Heads, which is much more 
modern than Abe’s, for only $10 a night more.  We will have non-fishing volunteers and we already have six 
guide boats set up.  There will be one Club member with each Troop and their guide.  Sign-ups for this trip will 
be in September.   

Bob Henry is head of our election committee.  Open offices are President, Secretary and two Board 
members at large.  Ellen Hoffman has been nominated for Secretary.  Steve Hoffman, Gary Miller and Jamie are 
the nominees for the Board positions.  Any nominees need to have been a member in good standing for one 
year.  Jerry Myers was suggested as nominee for President but he declined saying that he was in the same 
position as last year and cannot do it because he is too busy with the Colorado River Project.  Bob Bowers 
spoke up and said that it was not that hard of a job and that the president does not need to be a year-round 
resident because the Vice President can take over and run the meeting.  Mike Smith said he has been asked to 
run again since Bob was President for three years and that if the current issues are resolved he might consider 
it.   

Misc. Business:  Gary Miller announced that the highway clean-up will be Thursday, June 13th after the 
breakfast.  It should take about 1 ½ to 2 hours.  Do not wear tennis shoes.   And a reminder from Bob Henry 
that no credit cards are taken at the banquet, except at the bar, so bring cash or a check book.   

Fish Tales:  Were told. 
Raffle:  Was held.  It was later determined that $309 was collected this evening; $195 from the raffle, $80 

from hat sales, $19 for strike indicators and $15 from the sale of Club decals.   
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
Our speaker this evening was Vince Deadmond from the Desert FlyCasters Club in the Valley who gave an 

excellent and entertaining presentation of catching huge muskies in Quemado Lake in New Mexico.  
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The Board Member Election Results  ….To be announced at July Meeting 
 

  

Annual Banquet held June 8th at Pinetop Country Club 

……..Photos by Ellen Hoffman 
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and Fishing Tournament at X-Diamond Ranch 
…..Ted Lambert Chairman 

      
 

Winning Team was Wes Nakata, Dave Whittaker and Ed Vanderwerf  
all from Desert Flycasters 
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Capt. Mark Nesbit  PO Box 6442  
Navajo Dam, NM 87419 505-634-0582 

  If you have an Ad or Article that you would like featured in the next Newsletter, please contact Steve Hofmann 
at sdieseldoc@cableone.net, 623-262-7491 or Dawn Hewitt at azsunrise47@yahoo.com, 480-695-3965.                            

SHOP AND SUPPORT THESE WMFFC ADVERTISERS 
 

mailto:sdieseldoc@cableone.net
mailto:azsunrise47@yahoo.com
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White Mountain Fly Fishing Club               

P. O. Box 2187                           

Pinetop, AZ. 85935 
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